F. Eugene Williams

April 6, 2023

Logan Faulkner
Public Service Director
Town of Moncks Corner
South Carolina

Dear Logan,

On my trip uptown earlier this week, as I passed by my church (First Presbyterian) and I was awed by the work being performed by two members or your staff work Corbin Fiddie and Chris Mcknight working diligently in the drainage ditch that parallels our church campus. They had just completed the work of cleaning out that ditch and I had never seen such a masterful job that they had performed. It is unusual for that ditch t be completely dry but when they finished it had been manicured like the best prettiest yard in town. Not only was the ditch completely but were taking considerable time blowing off our entire parking lot and it was a beautiful site. I stopped and watched them for a brief time and went over and thanked them for the outstanding job they had done. They had taken a lot of pride in the appearance and it has never looked better. I say all of this to emphasize that as we go through life, public employees like this are rarely recognized and thanked for their commitment to their work and I wanted to take the time to thank them for making this part of our church yard sparkle and so attractive and thank them for a job well done. Logan I would be very pleased if this could be passed on to the Mayor and Town Council.

Sincerely,

Here